



## ST CHAD'S PATCHWAY CE VC PRIMARY SCHOOL

Headteacher: Mrs. S. Jenkins

Tel: 01454 866523

E-Mail: <a href="mailto:admin@stchadsprimaryschool.co.uk">admin@stchadsprimaryschool.co.uk</a>
Website: <a href="mailto:http://www.stchadsprimaryschool.co.uk/">http://www.stchadsprimaryschool.co.uk/</a>

Twitter: @StChadsPrimSch

Cranham Drive Patchway South Glos BS34 6AQ

## Re: Coronation Celebration Week 3<sup>rd</sup> May to 5<sup>th</sup> May

27<sup>th</sup> April 2023

Dear Parents/Carers,

With the Coronation fast approaching, we have been organising some events for the children that will take place next week to celebrate the Coronation.

**Wednesday 3<sup>rd</sup> May** – Coronation assembly to be delivered.

**Thursday 4<sup>th</sup> May** in the afternoon from 1pm – Celebration afternoon. The children will have access to inflatables on the field (thank you to our Friends for funding this). Every child will be able to have a Crown-shaped biscuit (made by Michelle and Debbie in the kitchen) and squash. There will also be a design a crown competition that afternoon. **Please could all children wear their PE kit on Thursday 4<sup>th</sup> May**.

Obviously, the inflatables will depend on the weather. If it is not safe to have the inflatables out, another date will be arranged with the company.

Please contact your child's class teacher via dojo by Wednesday 3<sup>rd</sup> May if you **do not consent** to your child going on the inflatables/having a biscuit and squash.

**Friday 5<sup>th</sup> May** – School dinners on Friday 5<sup>th</sup> May are fish fingers or fishless fingers. On this day, we will have a picnic on the field. Michelle and Debbie in our kitchen will be serving fish fingers/fishless fingers, chips and peas in boxes along with an ice cream for dessert so that the children can picnic on the field. Please order in the usual way. Packed lunches also welcome if your child would prefer.

On Friday 5<sup>th</sup> May, children may come to school in non-uniform and wear red, white and/or blue clothing.

There is no charge for any of these events. We hope the children enjoy themselves. A huge thank you to Michelle and Debbie in the school kitchen for their hardwork supporting us.

Kind regards,

The St Chad's Team













